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Rebecca

Cherwell ref 13-00001-SCOP Gavray Drive Bicester Scoping Opinion residential development 500 dwellings

Network Rail is submitting a holding response on the above proposal. 

As you may be aware the area proposed for development by the applicant on their location plan does not seem to give any indication of the new Chord line proposed as part of the Chilterns Bicester to Oxford enhancement of the Oxford Branch (Oxford-Bletchley) line and connections into the Neasden South Junction – Aynho Junction via Bicester North line.  This will occupy much of the western end of the development site.  This proposed development is on the site of the chord line which will join the new East West Rail route to the Mainline.

The Cherwell Local Plan states that:

“D.23 Strategic Housing and Employment Allocation: Gavray Drive”, so the council are obviously seeking development on the site, however, the Local Plan also states, “C.15 Following the analysis from the Bicester Masterplan we are looking to meet the transport needs of the town by:

Improving the linkages between Bicester Business Park, Bicester Village, Graven Hill, the town centre and improved railway station for the Town to take advantage of Evergreen 3 and the improvements to the East-West rail service.”

The council is part of the consortium supporting the chord and East-West rail – has there been discussion between the planning policy team and the planning team on the potential clash between the chord works and the proposed development at Gavray Drive?

Please also note that the HS2 project should be contacted and consulted on the proposal as the proposed route passes through this site and area. Therefore the HS2 project must be consulted on this proposal.

At this moment the above comments constitute a holding response as Network Rail needs to consult further on the potential impacts of the proposal and we will get back to you after Easter with a fuller response.
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